St. Luke Catholic Men’s Club

General Meeting Minutes

20 May 2013

Called to order: 7 p.m.

Prayer before meals: Nat Chavez

Recessed for dinner

Reconvened 7:30 p.m.

Pledge of Allegiance: Russell Phillips

Everett Elstak recognizes deceased member Freemon Sattlemaier with empty chair and jacket.

New members and guests: Michael Phillips, Russell’s son, was visiting. James Benavides introduced Stephen Chavez, a St. Luke 1999 graduate, who he knows from the Public Relations Society of America. Chavez attended the Wild Game Dinner. Judge Michael Mery introduced his brother, A. K. Mery.

Birthdays: 14 in May. Senior member – Felipe Gonzalez; Junior member – Don Obrien

Cooking team: Rico Silvas, Eddie Cruz, RC Contreras, Ralf Meneses, Don Obrien, Gene Obrien, Adolfo Aleman (lead), Sean Silvas, Paul Aleman, Russell Phillips

Minutes of the previous meeting: Sent to web master, but did not get posted.

Treasurer’s report: Greg Shean provided a printed report to the members. Approved as presented.

Club correspondence: James Benavides summarized materials received by the club, noting the majority were benevolence requests, given to Ralf Meneses for consideration.

Budget: Larry Ridder reports all Wild Game Dinner materials have been turned over to the WGD Chairman.

Chaplain: Nat Chavez thanks members involved with funeral services for Freemon Sattlemaier. Freemon has been a member of various parishes, with ties to St. Vincent de Paul, St. Luke, St. Mark the Evangelist and Holy Spirit. He had friends at each parish. Nat led the rosary.  Nat also expressed thanks to all who were involved in Fr. Jim’s 40th anniversary mass and reception. With Memorial Day coming, Nat asked that we continue to support and thank veterans for their service. He asked veterans present to stand and be recognized. Nat also asked members to note the Archbishop’s new priorities, which will be published. Nat encourages mass attendance over the weekend and try to make a Memorial Day observance.

Inventory: Rico reports his priority is to change the locks on the on-site storage facility.

Membership: Todd Shannon reports 249 members, 3 new, 44 Lifetime, 14 unpaid.  The Sharing of Gifts is coming up and Todd can take payment by credit card – we now have a reader available.

Web: John Hardin and Wil Esperon reported the monthly menu was posted, along with the meeting announcement, Sharing of Gifts Banquet reservation form, a deceased member roster update, and the Missions Game flyer. Wil is working on a password-protected members’ area. Everett mentioned, do we need to update images? We can get the set from member George Walling, who shot the Wild Game Dinner.

Christian Services:  Wallie Fields was unavailable, but submitted a report. Everett extended compliments to Wallie for his continued service while recovering. Note that phone numbers have been added to the report – our brothers would appreciate some contact. Everett will continue to forward Wallie’s reports.

Communications: Henry Garcia has taken on the responsibilities. Henry notified the Executive Board and the members have now been informed that he has a professorship in the fall and his schedule will be hectic. Henry is recruiting a lieutenant to assist him.

Entertainment: Greg Shean noted the Missions game flyer was on the table. There were details on the tailgate included. He said there might also be one more possible Talons outing in the future. David Keller has the roster for whoever is going to the Missions game. Tickets will still be available at the Sharing of Gifts. The Missions game tailgate has been built into the price. It’s an 18 July game.

Public Relations: Joey Groff Jr. was one of the leaders on finding means for taking online payments. He reported we now have credit card capabilities full-time, year-round. It can be used on apparel, tickets, dues, etc.

Benevolence: Ralf Meneses notes, the Rack & Stack process is coming up. The benevolence cycle is now closed. The club received about the same number of requests as last year. The May 28 Rack & Stack meting is where the committee determines the recipients and amounts. A roster will be presented to the executive board in June and the membership will vote at the next general membership meeting. The Sharing of Gifts Banquet takes the place of the regular July meeting.

Wild Game Dinner: Rico Silvas reports, the final figures show a 3% increase over last year. There are now 285 days until the next Wild Game Dinner. The club will distribute $46,332.17 at the Sharing of Gifts, not counting the Capital Campaign pledge. No organization in the Archdiocese does what the SLMC does. Judge Mery offered a remark, that if there’s a percent increase then it’s another record year and the best Wild Game Dinner ever, which Rico confirmed. Rico noted, we will review procedures, admission, etc. in the next two years.

Sharing of Gifts: Matt Mora reminds members, the order form has been passed out to the tables.  The meeting is in the Parish Hall. Outback is serving. Next meeting is the deadline for getting your orders in. The club has ben pretty good about this in the past. Uniform of the day is blazer and crest. You may bring one guest – spouse or a person who might become a potential sponsor or supporter of the club. The event cost us $979 last year, but it’s an investment in public relations. We sit sponsors at the tables with recipients, who are on the inner-ring around the dance floor. Members are on the outer ring. Thank-yous to Joey, Todd, Rico, Russell, Wil, Patsy, Eddie and David.

Don Obrien was introduced to offer the club a special treat: Toast to Cinco de Mayo. Don offered details on the history of the observance. Napoleon sent 8,000 soldiers to Mexico, likely for a conquest of the Americas. Col. Seguin, with 4,000 Mexican troops, confronted the French army at Puebla and defeated them. Cinco de Mayo marks the last time any European army has attempted an invasion of the Americas.

Raffle Winners:

Don Obrien

Anthony Paniagua

Rico Silvas

Announcement: Pete Rangel noted, the Guadalupanos are hosting a balloon rosary, Friday, May 24, 6:30 – 8:30 at the church parking lot. He needs 10 volunteers from the club for a decade. Hot dogs and beverages will be provided at no cost. If you have special intentions to pray for, please tell Pete.

Motion to adjourn: Michael Mery

Second: Larry Fuentes

Closing prayer: Nat Chavez

Adjourned: 8:25 p.m.

